KWHA Board of Director's Meeting    
November 6, 2016    
Four Points Sheraton, Lexington, KY    
The meeting was called to order by President Scott.  The members present were Peggy Bramerloh, Denise Calhoun, Daniel Carmichael, Darrell Collins, Kris Dunn, Regina Fritsch, Billy Howard, Jason Joseph, Paige Smith Porter, Doug Stephens, Jamie Wiley, and Dana Yeager.   Kim Back, Butch Dixon, Lisa Evans, Mike Hancock, Charlie Lainhart, Jennifer Lambert, Terry Logan Lunsford, Tina Moss, and Scott Winkler had excused absences.     
The minutes from July 10, 2016 were reviewed.   Kris Dunn moved that the minutes be approved, seconded by Dana Yeager. Motion carried.  
The treasurer's report was presented by Peggy Bramerloh. Discussion followed the presentation. Peggy noted that some sponsorships are still out. Daniel Carmichael made a motion to send a letter to all unpaid sponsors that sponsorship needs to be paid by December 15th or the sponsor would not be considered in good standing with the KWHA, seconded by Darrell Collins. Motion carried.  Daniel Carmichael also moved that KWHA suggest a recommendation to the KY-HIO for possible suspension to all unpaid sponsors, seconded by Darrell Collins. Motion carried.  Daniel Carmichael made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as presented, seconded by Doug Stephens. Motion carried.  
Discussion was held on donation to St. Jude's.  Jamie Wiley moved to increase the donation to St. Jude's to $2,000.00 this year, seconded by Paige Smith Porter.  Motion carried.  A special presentation will be conducted at the banquet.
The only Blue Book Committee member in attendance was Jason Joseph.  Discussion on how everyone would like the 2017 Blue Book to look.  Kris Dunn is going to put together a proposal to potential bidders and will send via e-mail for all to have.  Jamie Wiley is going to check with Harrodsburg Herald, Jason Joseph is going to check with Amazon, and Daniel Carmichael is going to check with Gateway and acquire proposals for the 2017 Blue Book.  

Darrell Collins reported on behalf of the Horse Show Committee.  The Kentucky Celebration was successful with 291 entries.  Discussion was held on dates for next year's Celebration.  Jamie Wiley moved that the 2017 Kentucky Celebration dates be September 14, 15, and 16, 2017, seconded by Paige Smith Porter.  Motion carried with 2 nay's voiced. Discussion for alternate dates are September 21, 22, and 23, 2017.  

The Show Site Committee will be the current (2016) Horse Show Committee.  The members are Darrell Collins, Regina Fritsch, Charlie Lainhart, Tina Moss, Paige Smith Porter, and Dana Yeager. 

The Juvenile Committee had nothing new to report at this time.  A standing motion was made by Darrell Collins for the juvenile treasurer to produce a year end financial report, seconded by Peggy Bramerloh.  Motion carried.  

Discussion was held regarding high points. Cloia Collins has been in contact with Laurie Herchenroeder, high-point secretary, and the points are on track to be completed.  

Daniel Carmichael presented on behalf of the By-Laws committee.  Two changes have been slated to be presented to the membership.  The changes will be presented at the 2017 General Membership meeting and go in effect in 2018.  Below are those recommended changes to the by-laws in bold print.

* Article II—Section 1 (a)—Individual Membership. Individual membership shall be issued to such persons or organizations who have applied therefore and have been accepted by the Board of Directors. Individual members may attend membership meetings and shall have one vote. Individual members must be 18 years of age to vote. Individual members at the age of 18 or over as of January 1 of the current year, shall be eligible for election to the board of Directors or to any of the offices of the corporation. (Addressing the age at which a member can vote for the board is the change.)

* Article III—Section 3—There shall be sixteen elected directors for the Association Board. Directors shall serve for a period of two (2) years. The term of office shall commence at the annual meeting of the membership. Eight directors shall be elected at the Annual Membership meeting each year in order to stagger the terms of directors. (The recommended change is going from 22 board members down to 16.This will create a change from 11 officers to only 8 being elected each year during the general membership meeting.)

Peggy Bramerloh reported on behalf of the Scholarship Committee.  The scholarship application is on the website and completed applications are due in December.  

The Hall of Fame Committee consists of Billy Howard, Darrell Collins, Bob McQuerry, Denzil Allen, and Lisa Newsom.  Discussion was held on establishment of guidelines for Hall of Fame inductees.  

Daniel Carmichael reported on behalf of the Banquet Committee.  Motion made by Jamie Wiley that childrens meals will be $16.00, seconded by Darrell Collins.  Motion carried.  Discussion was held on possible things to be cut.  Woodrow Wilson will be the master of ceremonies for the evening.  A cash bar will still be available before and during the banquet.  Discussion was held on whetherto keep the World Champion recognition.  It was decided to not have this year.  Discussion was held on how much to spend per award.  Darrell Collins moved that up to $50 be spent towards each award, seconded by Dana Yeager.  Motion carried. Discussion was held on different awards for juveniles. Board members will be selling 50/50 tickets, $5 a piece or 5 tickets for $20.  Hotel rooms for the night will continue to be $89.  

Nominating Committee for 2017 Board Members will be Jason Joseph (chairman), Billy Howard, Kris Dunn, Denise Calhoun, Regina Fritsch, and Lisa Evans.  Anyone interested in running for the KWHA Board of Directors needs to contact one of the Nominating Committee members.  

Darrell Collins moved to adjourn, seconded by Daniel Carmichael.  

